MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 16TH OCTOBER 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.

Present; Cllr, Peter White vice chairman, Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Christian Pateman, Lorraine Sanders, Gary Davies and Councillor Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from   Cllr, Eifion Smith and the clerk.

Also present were members of the public, Menna Jones and Brandon Bonning.

Notes – Council Meeting 16.10.2017

1. PROTOCOL: Handed out and discussed – Councillors agreed it was good and appropriate and should be introduced 

2. Apologies

3. Matters Arising: Councillors read through 

5. Miners Bridge Report: CP reported that he had a discussion with Garage Owner who advised that he hadn’t contacted his solicitor with regards to landownership but did state that as far as he was concerned the land did not belong to him and he did not recall this being brought up during sale searches.  Councillors queried whether Lisburne Estate owned the land.  It was suggested that this was returned to the NRW to keep the public access in good order including the bridge as they had invested a lot of time and monies in the forest area – paths/benches in good order.

6. Code of Conduct: LS apologised for her non-attendance at this course but this was down to ill health.  

7. Street Furniture:

a. Benches Bus Stops: Not discussed as awaiting information as to whether these were to be repaired/maintained by Council

b. Notice Board:  Discussed and asked if this could be sunk into the ground rather than bolted as concerns had been raised.  CP advised that the notice board had now been altered for bolting to the wall.  CP advised that he was busy but was looking to complete the work at the start of November

c. War Memorial:  Work had started, slabs replaced weeding and that the Nursery had donated flowers.  The fence chain need painting and wooden posts treated.  Councillors agreed that this work was required before 11th of November.

8. Correspondence: None

AOB: None

Planning Application

Before meeting commenced Menna Jones/Brandon Bonning Tan Y Graig Pontrhydygroes attended meeting with reference to the Planning Application 1 Pontrhydygroes.  CP advised that he did have an interest in this as his mother sold the land to the applicant and as part of the sale if the land/property was developed and value increased his mother would benefit.  The chair advised Ms Jones/Mr Bonning that the councillors would listen but objections to planning must be based on Planning Legislation.  Councillor Ifan Davies advised that he had been approached by the applicant and had attended the property.  He had been shown a tour of the property and that the applicant advised that she was going for Retrospective Planning Permission for the caravan/shed and shepherds hut but on examination of the planning application could see that she was now going for planning consent for additional works. 

Ms Jones/Mr Bonning present photographs/plans and presented their concerns.  

a
Retrospective Planning Permission:  Felt this was mocking the planning system 

b
Parking Space: Not an issue but regrettably an established mature hedgerow had 
been removed and exposed their garden reducing their privacy.

c.
Tool Shed: Is actually a compositing toilet as the applicant rented the cottage out as 
a holiday rental and would live in the caravan whilst she was in the area and the 
house was being rented.   The applicant actually worked and lived in Cardiff and was 
only occasionally at the property.

d.
Art Studio:  Existing Caravan encased in frame with roof and decking – the decking 
was 4 mtr high and Ms Jones/Mr Bonning advised that their main fear was that this 
caravan was going to become a permanent residence.  They stated that they believe 
there was already a permanent electricity supply and possibly water supply to the 
caravan.

e.
Greenhouse:  Advised that the greenhouse was only installed 18 months ago.

The councillors thanked Ms Jones/Mr Bonning for their presentation and requested that the documents they had presented be left for the councillors to review.

Ms Jones/Mr Bonning left the meeting 

Councillors reviewed the planning drawings/photographs provided by Ms Jones/Mr Bonning and discussed the situation.  It was agreed that the Council could not support the planning application on the basis that the Art Studio could/would become a permanent residence. Councillor Ifan Davies stated that he thought that the applicants had mislead him during his visit and agreed to request Ceredigion Planning to undertake a further site visit to establish what is planned by the applicant.

